
PRELIMINARY GENERAL FUND BUDGET (ACT 1 BUDGET) 
FOR FISCAL YEAR 2012-2013 

PDE-2028 
EXECUTIVE SUMMARY 

 

Attached is the PDE-2028 Preliminary General Fund Budget (Act 1 Budget) for the fiscal year 
2012-2013 that includes a 1.647 mill increase and the elimination of 14 positions.  The 
Preliminary Budget was developed and is being presented in accordance with the guidelines 
established under Act 1 of 2006 and the current guidance provided by the PDE.   

Please be clear that this is a working document and is in no way an indication of final millage 
rates that may be levied to support operations of the District.  The necessity for and approval of 
a balanced Preliminary Budget at this time is a procedural requirement under the provisions of 
Act 1 that allows the District to seek referendum exceptions (pension, special education and 
debt service) to the Act 1 Index. Filing for referendum exceptions will maximize the District’s 
financial flexibility as the Board and District work through the budget process. 

Furthermore, the analysis and development of the budget that continues to provide for all 
student programs and initiatives is just beginning.  Final adoption of the budget will not occur 
until June 2012.  All budget deliberations with the Board are open to the public and your 
comments are welcome. 

As stated previously, the attached Preliminary Budget (Act 1 Budget) is in the extreme early 
stages of development and many of the details required to complete the budget are unknown at 
this time.  For example, professional retirements, insurance rates for health and liability 
coverage, updated real estate assessment values, and state subsidy estimates are just a few 
examples of critical information that will be obtained in the coming months to better define 
budgetary needs.  In addition, the District will be analyzing budget submissions to present areas 
where expenses can be reduced.  The District will continue to work through the challenges of 
the budget and keep the Board and Community informed of changes, options and projections.  
We will be working closely with Board to ensure that the Final Budget is a responsible spending 
plan for the students and taxpayers of the Upper St. Clair School District. 

Questions or comments regarding the Preliminary General Fund Budget (Act 1 Budget) may be 
sent to Frosina Cordisco, Board Secretary, at 1820 McLaughlin Run Road, Pittsburgh, PA  
15241 or email to fcordisco@uscsd.k12.pa.us. 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Dr. Patrick O’Toole     Ms. Frosina C. Cordisco 
Superintendent     Director of Business & Finance 
       Board Secretary 
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